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Emergency Response: 

For the month of April, there were a total of 45 fire calls. Average response time for the month 

was 5 minutes and 45 seconds. This is a door-to-door time. An increased response time was 

experienced due to mechanical issues. Additional information can be viewed in the all in one 

report for the month. 

For the month of April, there were total of 45 911 EMS calls with 27 Transports and 18 non- 

transports. Of the transports, there were 16 ALS and 11 BLS calls.  

In addition, there were 41 facility transfers completed.  

For the month of April there were a total of 86 EMS runs.  

ALS- Advanced Life Support  

BLS- Basic Life Support 

Emergency Vehicles:  

B-21(91)- Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

5-TON/B92:  No Change in status since January.  

2 ½ Ton/B 21(93): Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

Apparatus will be coming up for new tires and some suspension repairs. 

E-22(90):  No change in status since January. Apparatus still needs to be scheduled for annual 

PM.  

E-21(91):  Apparatus is currently out of service and at Billy Bob’s repair shop. The apparatus is 

in need of a new engine. Being that this apparatus is within a couple years of aging out per state 

requirements, energy and funds should be placed into the order of a replacement apparatus.  

Loaner Engine: Due to the situation with E21, Siddons Martin was kind enough to provide the 

department with a loaner engine, free of charge. It is our responsibility to maintain the engine 

while it is in service. Siddons is allowing us to keep the loaner engine in service until we take 

delivery of a replacement engine for E21.   



 

  
 

T-21(90): Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

M-23(90):  Unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

M-22(91):  The medic unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report.  

M-21 (New Medic Unit): Unit is being checked daily without any issues to report.   

Command: The unit is being checked daily without any major issues to report. Chevron has 

been replaced by Siddons Martin. A Fenix service tech is scheduled to come out on May 18th to 

address the electrical issues.  

Rescue 21 (90): Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report. The 

toolboxes have been completed and mounted to the bed of the apparatus.   

MISC:   

All front-line apparatus including base station radios have been updated.  

Wilson County is integrating a new CAD system. We are switching over to a Motorola CAD, 

this will require apparatus to have on board computers. Preexisting computers will be utilized to 

accomplish this. We will be ordering the mounts so that computers can be properly secured in 

the apparatus. This integration should also have us start looking at breaking apart the purchase of 

additional full spectrum compatible radios over the next several years. The county plans on 

switching the types of frequencies we use to communicate; full spectrum radios allow for 

compatibility with any system the county chooses to go with. No matter the direction, VHF will 

no longer be utilized. All our radios are currently VHF & P25, except for 5 that are full 

spectrum.  

The county is aware this change will cost time and money for all agencies, which is why they 

want everyone to start  

Personnel:   

We are still working to increase our number of local volunteers.  

Administration:  

***Command staff has been working closely with local and state agencies to ensure that our 

department is professionally trained and prepared for anything that may come from the COVID-

19 Pandemic.  

A regular Officer meeting was held on April 8th.  

 



 

  
 

Training: 

EMS 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following:  

• IV therapy  

• EKG interpretation  

• BLS & Advanced Airway  

• Major Trauma 

• Pharmacology 

Fire 

Crews reviewed and trained on the following: 

• Class B Exempt drive training  

• Wildland operations  

• Radio Communications 

Station:  

Any public walk ups to the department are being redirected to the front doors instead on leaving 

the apparatus bays open. This is to ensure health safety for both the public and the personnel.  

 

Grants/Donations:  

 

Crews will continue working on the new Heavy brush truck in house, this must be in service by 

May per the Forestry service.  

The apparatus will need to be painted and have department logo placed. We can do this in house 

but will need to buy supplies. 

The bed fabrication is underway and is moving along well with no issues to report. The 

apparatus must be in service in May as a Forestry service requirement. 

 

All new Edraulic rescue tools have now been received. We are hosting a TEEX vehicle rescuer 1 

class in June. The class will be advertised for outside departments to addend as well. 

Arrangements have been made with TEEX for all proceeds from the class to go to District 2.  

 

Public Relations: 

 

The department is beginning to sit back down internally as well as with local business owners to 

discuss and plan how we can safely begin to be more involved in the community with public 

relation events.  

 



 

  
 

Fire: Our biggest obstacle remains to be the age and condition of apparatus and equipment, 

leaving more equipment out of service than in service. We have began spec'ing out replacement 

equipment & apparatus for the upcoming budget workshops. 

  

 

EMS:   

The Standard Medical Operating Protocols are currently under annual review by Doctor Ogden 

and Chief Marconi. All protocols are being converted to flow chart format. The project is 

approximately 90% complete. 

 

 

Misc.:  A major focus point of the department has been to create a strong professional working 

relationship with surrounding departments.  

 

Prepared & Reviewed by: 

 

Adam Marconi   

Adam Marconi- Fire Chief / EMS Director      


